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Nancy Aburto is the Deputy Director of the Nutrition and Food Systems Division of the FAO. 
Her expertise spans from acute undernutrition to overweight/obesity and the double burden 
of malnutrition; and from research in basic nutrition science to nutritional epidemiology to 
large scale programming and nutrition policy.  Her experiences include humanitarian 
response to acute malnutrition; programming to address micronutrient deficiency including 
dietary diversification, nutrition sensitive value chain development and large-scale staple 
fortification; integrated maternal, infant and young child nutrition programming; monitoring 
and evaluation of nutrition programs; nutrition surveillance systems; and nutritional 
epidemiology. Dr. Aburto has worked at the UN World Food Programme, the World Health 
Organization, the US Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Mexican National 
Institute of Public Health.   

 

Moise Ballo joined WFP office in New York as External Partnerships Officer in November 
2019. At WFP, he has worked to promote food security, nutrition, resilience building and 
human capital development and provide humanitarian assistance and disaster relief in a 
career that spans more than 15 years. Previously, Mr. Ballo served as Senior Programme 
Officer in WFP’s office in Chad and Deputy Country Director in WFP’s office in Mauritania. 
From 2004 to 2013, he oversaw food security analysis and monitoring; early warning; 
contingency planning and preparedness; emergency response planning and implementation, 
successively in WFP’s offices in Mali, Central African Republic and Niger. Before coming to 
WFP, Mr. Ballo spent 5 years working as national public servant in the areas of operational 
research and teaching/training. He received two Master’s Degrees from universities in Mali 
and Ukraine and a Ph.D. in Geography from Aix-Marseille University in France. 

 
 

Lauren Bauer is a Fellow in Economic Studies at the Brookings Institution and is associated 
with The Hamilton Project. Her research focuses on social and safety net policies, including 
federal nutrition assistance programs and education. She holds a BA in History and an MA 
and PhD in Human Development and Social Policy with a certificate in Education Sciences 
all from Northwestern University. Bauer has served in research positions with political 
campaigns and as a Special Assistant in the Office of the Secretary at the US Department of 
Education. 

 

Lorenzo Bellu is Senior Economist and Lead of Policy Intelligence and Global Perspectives, 
FAO. Lorenzo has a PHD in Economic Policy and brings more than 20 years of experience at 
FAO UN. His key areas of expertise include: global and country-level long-term development 
processes and related implications for food and agriculture; socio-economic and 
environmental impact assessment of policies; policy impact analysis by means of 
Computable General Equilibrium (CGE) and other quantitative analysis tools. He is lead 
author of the recent FAO corporate reports such as ‘The future of food and agriculture – 
Alternative pathways to 2050’, ‘The future of food and agriculture- Trends and challenges’ 
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and ‘Achieving zero hunger – The critical role of investment in social protection and 
agriculture’. 

 

Elvis Beytullayev is a rural economy specialist at the Sectoral Policies Department of the 
International Labour Organization and is involved in various global and country-level 
initiatives on the promotion of decent work in rural areas. He leads the ILO’s programme on 
plantations, which includes, among others, work in Indonesia’s palm oil sector and Malawi’s 
tea industry. Previously, he served as an External Relations Officer at the ILO’s Partnerships 
and Development Cooperation Department. Prior to joining the ILO, Mr. Beytullayev worked 
as a researcher at the NATO Parliamentary Assembly in Brussels, Belgium.  

 

Pierre Boileau is the Head of the Global Environment Outlook programme at UN Environment.  
In this role he has led his team to complete the sixth Global Environment Outlook (published 
in March 2019) as well as 6 regional environmental assessments (May 2016).  As part of the 
sixth Global Environment Outlook, Pierre’s team worked closely with more than 160 experts 
and authors to produce the analysis contained in the publication.  Prior to this Pierre was the 
Head of the International Energy Agency’s Non-member country energy statistics section 
where he led a team of statisticians that produce IEA’s global energy data publications as 
well as various electronic data products. 
 

 

Jennifer Clapp is a Canada Research Chair in Global Food Security and Sustainability and 
Professor in the School of Environment, Resources and Sustainability at the University of 
Waterloo. Her most recent books include Food, 3rd Edition (2020), Speculative Harvests: 
Financialization, Food, and Agriculture (2018), and Hunger in the Balance: The New Politics of 
International Food Aid (2012). She is a member of the Steering Committee of the High Level 
Panel of Experts on Food Security and Nutrition of the UN Committee on World Food Security. 

 

Namukolo Covic is a Senior Research Coordinator in the Poverty Health and Nutrition Division 
at IFPRI based in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia where she works closely with the African Union. With 
a dual background in agriculture and nutrition, her work straddles the interface between 
policy, dynamics of nutrition action and the implementation challenges being faced that limit 
the desired outcomes. Since 2011 she has been involved in different aspects of 
mainstreaming nutrition in the Comprehensive Africa Agriculture Development Programme 
(CAADP) of the African Union. Her recent efforts have centred on strengthening the capacity 
of national stakeholders to deliver positive nutrition outcomes from a food system 
perspective within the CAADP and Scaling Up Nutrition (SUN) processes.  
 

 

Alan de Brauw is a Senior Research Fellow in the Markets, Trade and Institutions Division of 
the International Food Policy Research Institute (IFPRI). Prior to joining IFPRI he was an 
Assistant Professor of Economics at Williams College. His research agenda has focused on 
understanding impacts of agricultural interventions, including those working to improve 
nutritional status among beneficiaries, the role of women in the rural economy of developing 
countries, and the effects of migration on source households. He has helped design, plan, 
and conduct multi-topic household surveys, mainly in rural areas, in Bangladesh, Brazil, 
Cambodia, China, El Salvador, Ethiopia, Ghana, Honduras, Mozambique, Malawi, Senegal, and 
Vietnam.  
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Padmini Gopal is a Value Chain Specialist at the FAO Regional Office for Africa. Her work 
focuses on assessing the climate and socio-economic impact of agricultural value chains in 
Africa, through the use of FAO’s EX-ACT tool. Prior to joining FAO, Padmini has worked on 
climate adaptation, climate and agricultural policy within various capacities at the Centre for 
Science and Environment, India, IFAD and The Climate Group. She holds an MSc in Modern 
South Asian studies from the University of Oxford and a BA in International Relations from 
Trinity College, USA. 

 

Steven Haggblade recently retired as Professor of International Development in the 
Department of Agricultural, Food and Resource Economics at Michigan State University 
(MSU).  He worked overseas for most of his career, holding long-term assignments in 
Botswana, Bangladesh, Cameroon, Madagascar and Zambia.  His professional research and 
publications have focused on agricultural and rural development policies, including extensive 
work on value chains and the rural nonfarm businesses that link farmers with final 
consumers.  His most recent books are Successes in African Agriculture and Transforming 
the Rural Nonfarm Economy, both published by Johns Hopkins University Press.  He recently 
edited a journal special issue on “The Herbicide Revolution in Developing Countries: Patterns, 
Causes and Implications” and served as lead Technical Advisor for AGRA’s 2020 African 
Agriculture Status Report focusing on “Feeding Africa’s Cities.” 

 

Dejan Jakovleviec is the Deputy Director of IT Division of FAO, with more than 20 years of IT 
experience and use of technology in the International Development. He is a strategic leader 
in the field, aiming to harness the power of technology towards achieving SDG goals. His 
work focuses on driving Digital Transformation, organizational modernization and enabling 
Innovation scale up and delivery. Prior to joining FAO, Mr Jakovljevic held positions with 
UNICEF and WHO, with leadership roles in East Asia and Pacific, European Region, and 
driving Global initiatives in the other parts of the world. Mr. Jakovljevic has Master's and 
Bachelor's degrees from the University of Houston, Texas. 

   

Jo Jewell works within UNICEF’s Nutrition Section on food systems and childhood 
overweight and obesity prevention. Jo joined UNICEF from the WHO Regional Office for 
Europe where he worked as a Technical Officer for Nutrition, Physical Activity and Obesity 
from 2014 – 2019. He has a Masters from the London School of Hygiene and Tropical 
Medicine and the London School of Economics in Health Policy, Planning, and Financing. His 
experience and publications mainly relate to food policy, including a focus on food marketing 
to children, nutrient profiling, the use of price policies, front of pack labelling, and infant and 
young child feeding. 

 

Susan Kaaria is Senior Gender officer and Gender Team Leader, in the Social Policies and 
Rural Institutions Division (ESP), at the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United 
Nations (FAO).  She provides intellectual leadership to the technical work on gender which 
focuses on generating evidence, data and information on gender and agriculture; 
strengthening capacities for design and implementation of gender-responsive policies and 
programmes; providing advice and technical support to increase uptake of knowledge, 
technologies and good practices for promoting gender equality and rural women's economic 
empowerment.  Prior to joining the organization, she served as program officer with the Ford 
Foundation Office for Eastern Africa and as Senior Scientist at the International Center for 
Tropical Agriculture (CIAT). She is also co-editor of Innovation Africa: Enriching Farmers’ 
Livelihoods. 
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Felix Maschewski is a literary/cultural theorist and an economist who currently teaches at 
FU Berlin. He is also a research associate at Institut für Wirtschaftsgestaltung Berlin and a 
member of the PhD-network “Das Wissen der Literatur” at HU Berlin and Princeton University. 
Maschewski has published widely on digital and cybernetic capitalism, economic narratives 
from classical to behavioural economics, as well as the new economy in various international 
journals and edited volumes. As an essayist, he regularly publishes commentaries and 
articles on the relationship between digitization and democracy, as well as on platform 
power. His most recent book, Die Gesellschaft der Wearables, was published by Nicolai 
Publishing and Intelligence and critically analyses Silicon Valley’s expansion of monopoly 
power in the health sector, with a particular view to wearable technologies. 

 

Shantanu Mukherjee heads the Integrated Policy Analysis Branch in the Sustainable 
Development Goals Division within the UN's Department for Economic and Social Affairs (UN-
DESA). He is a micro-economist with interests in poverty, health and sustainability. Apart 
from cross-cutting SDG analysis, a particular area of focus in his current work is enhancing 
the impact of science, technology and innovation in advancing sustainable development, 
including in the response to the COVID-19 pandemic. In this capacity, his team leads the UN 
support for the Global Sustainable Development Report (GSDR) and the Technology 
Facilitation Mechanism (TFM). Prior to this, he led the research and writing unit of the UN 
Development Programme (UNDP)’s Human Development Report. 
 

 

Anna-Verena Nosthoff is a philosopher and political theorist who currently teaches at the 
University of Vienna and at FU Berlin. Most recently, she was a research fellow at the 
Weizenbaum Institute for Networked Societies (Berlin). Nosthoff has published widely on 
critical theory, the philosophy of technology, the history of cybernetics, digital capitalism and 
its impact on democracy, the digitization of the public sphere, as well as current forms of 
cybernetic and algorithmic governance in various international journals and volumes. As an 
essayist she regularly publishes commentaries and articles on the relationship between 
digitization and democracy, as well as on platform power. Her most recent book, Die 
Gesellschaft der Wearables, was published by Nicolai Publishing and Intelligence and 
critically analyses Silicon Valley’s expansion of monopoly power in the health sector, with a 
particular view to wearable technologies. 

 

Agnes Rola is Professor Emeritus at the University of the Philippines Los Banos (UPLB), and 
member, National Academy of Science and Technology, Philippines. She has more than 35 
years’ experience in the field of sustainable agriculture and natural resource management 
research and development. Her body of work includes the economics of integrated pest 
management, economics of soil conservation measures, water governance, gender and 
agriculture, institutions and rural development, and policy analysis of the convergence of 
water, food security, and climate risk management. She has authored more than 130 
scientific publications on the economics, policy and institutional aspects of agricultural 
sustainability; and was on the board /oversight committees of international agricultural 
research organizations and member of the editorial board of the International Journal of 
Agricultural Sustainability. Currently, she mentors young researchers in policy and data 
analysis; and conducts research in governance and rural development. 

 

Valeria Pineiro is an Economist in the Markets, Trade, and Institutions Division at the 
International Food Policy Research Institute. Her research interests include international 
trade, development strategies and economic growth, growth linkages and regional dynamics, 
and sources of growth and structural change. She has significant experience working in the 
areas of economic development and growth using General Equilibrium Models (CGE) as an 
analytical tool and has for the last several years led courses in many countries teaching the 
theory and application of CGE models. She is also a faculty member at the Applied 
Economics Master’s Program in the Johns Hopkins University. Valeria received her Ph.D. in 
Agricultural Economics from the University of Maryland. 
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Cynthia Rosenszweig is a Senior Research Scientist at the NASA Goddard Institute for Space 
Studies and the Columbia University Earth Institute and a Professor in the Department of 
Environmental Science at Barnard College. At NASA GISS, she heads the Climate Impacts 
Group whose mission is to investigate the interactions of climate (both variability and 
change) on systems and sectors important to human well-being. Dr. Rosenzweig is the co-
founder and a member of the Executive Committee of the Agricultural Model 
Intercomparison and Improvement Project (AgMIP), a globally integrated transdisciplinary 
study of climate impacts on the agricultural sector at national and global scales, including 
the participation of over 1000 leading researchers from developed and developing nations. 
Dr. Rosenzweig was Coordinating Lead Author on the Food Security Chapter for the IPCC 
Special Report on Climate Change and Land.  
 

 

Fergus Sinclair is Leader of Systems Science at World Agroforestry (ICRAF), Nairobi through 
collaboration with Bangor University, UK. He leads the Livelihood Systems flagship of the 
CGIAR research program on Forests, Trees and Agroforestry (FTA), is Honorary Professor at 
CATIE (Centre for Agricultural Research and Higher Education) in Costa Rica and Honorary 
Editor of Agroforestry Systems. He was project team leader for the UN Committee on World 
Food Security (CFS), High-Level Panel of Experts (HLPE) report on agroecology and lead 
author of the background paper on agroecological approaches to realizing climate-resilient 
agriculture for the Global Commission on Adaptation. His transdisciplinary research is 
focused on combining local agroecological knowledge with formal science, measuring and 
modelling the performance of complex social-ecological systems, and the development of 
practical methods for supporting local agricultural innovation over large land areas and 
numbers of people while addressing fine scale variation in farmer context. 

 
 

Marco Springmann is a senior researcher in the Centre on Population Approaches for Non-
Communicable Disease Prevention in the Nuffield Department of Population Health, 
University of Oxford, and leads the Centre’s programme on environmental sustainability and 
public health. He is interested in the health, environmental, and economic dimensions of the 
global food systems. He often uses systems models to provide quantitative estimates on 
food-related questions. He was part of the EAT-Lancet Commission on Healthy Diets form 
Sustainable Food Systems. 

 

Madhura Swaminathan is Professor and Head of the Economic Analysis Unit, Indian 
Statistical Institute, Bangalore, and Chairperson of the MS Swaminathan Research 
Foundation, Chennai. She has a doctorate in Economics from the University of Oxford and 
has worked on issues of food security, agriculture and rural development for over 25 years. 
She has authored ten books and numerous publications including Weakening Welfare: The 
Public Distribution of Food in India (2000); How Do Small Farmers Fare? Evidence from 
Village Studies in India (2017) and Women and Work in Rural India (2020). She was a member 
of the Government of India’s High Level Panel on Long Term Food Security, a two-term 
member of the board of governors of The International Potato Centre CIP (2002-8) and on 
the Committee of Development Policy of the United Nations (2013-2015). She was a 
contributing author of the HLPE Report on ‘Multi-stakeholder Partnerships to Finance and 
Improve Food Security and Nutrition in the Framework of the 2030 Agenda’. 
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Hugo Valin is a senior research scholar at the Ecosystems Services and Management 
Program at IIASA (International Institute for Applied Systems Analysis). His main topics of 
research concern global drivers of land use changes, with a particular emphasis on biofuel 
policies and land use change emissions, as well as food demand and food security. He is 
strongly involved in the development of applied economic models to investigate how these 
issues can be best addressed in face of climate change impacts and needs for mitigation 
policies. He contributes to the development of the partial equilibrium model GLOBIOM and 
as well as computable general equilibrium models. He has contributed to several 
assessments for EU, US and international institutions (OECD, FAO, World Bank, UN ICAO) on 
the impact of future land use development for sustainability and the impact of agricultural or 
bioenergy policies at different scales, and involved in the AgMIP international research 
network.  

 
 

John Wilmoth has been Director of the Population Division at the UN DESA since January 
2013. He holds a PhD from the University of California at Berkeley. He was on the faculty of 
the University of California at Berkeley for more than 20 years, serving as Professor in the 
Department of Demography.  He is the author or co-author of more than 50 scientific papers 
on various aspects of population dynamics. 

 

Willibald Zeck is Global Maternal and Newborn Health Thematic Fund Coordinator at UNFPA. 
A former Professor in Obstetrics & Gynecology with a postgraduate Master’s Degree in 
Humanitarian Assistance & Public Health, Dr Zeck joined UNFPA NYHQ from UNICEF NYHQ 
where he was the Unit Chief of Global Maternal, Newborn and Adolescent Health. Prior to 
joining UNICEF HQ, he worked as Chief of Health and Nutrition in the UNICEF Philippines 
Country Office and as UNICEFs Regional MNH Specialist for South Asia in Kathmandu. Prior 
to joining the UN, he has worked clinically as an OBGYN for 10 years in low - and high-income 
settings. Dr Zeck has clinical, research and public health work experience in East Africa, 
Central Asia, Middle East, South & South East Asia, Australia and Europe. He has led various 
research and has worked for WHO and various academic institutions. His publication list 
encompasses more than 100 SRMNAH related publications. 
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